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South Staffordshire County Netball Association
Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on

Tuesday 9 October 2012, at Manor Netball Centre, Phoenix Collegiate, North Campus, Friar Park Road, Wednesbury, West Midlands
1. Present

Fiona Cashmore, Diane Holden, Chris Groves, Lindsay Male, Maureen Robinson, Paulette Mitchell, Mike Wilkinson and Anona Hickin.
Clubs, Schools & Organisations Represented: Dudley Leisure NC, Sally Chambers (Midrange NC), Dudley Netball League, TFKA Coseley, Walsall & District Netball League, Wolverhampton Netball League, Dudley Netball League, WOLUMPS, Willenhall Town Wanderers NC, Yendys NC, OCOS and Phoenix Collegiate.  
2. Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received from: John Dutfield (Bramford Park NC), K Wright (Stuart Bathurst Catholic School), J Clarke (Pool Hayes Community School and Pool Hayes Academy), Sally Bromley, Sally Cornfield, K Lumley, Maureen Hooper, Zoe Wanklin, Sally Chambers and Sally Kendrick, Dutfield (Bramford Park NC). 
3. Minutes of previous meeting
The following amendments were to be noted from the Minutes:

Point 5 (3rd line): should read subsidising and not subsiding.
Point 5 (5th line) should read Ms Kerrie Jones and not Ms Jones.

Point 5 (14th line) should read C Award Course and C Award Tests.
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 11 October 2011 having been circulated and read were approved, subject to the above amendments.
The minutes were signed by the chairman following a motion to accept them as an accurate record.   Ms Fiona Cashmore proposed the motion which was seconded by Natalie Gregory (Willenhall Town Wanderers NC).
4. Matters Arising
There were no matters arising from the minutes.
5. Reports and Adoption of Reports

Di Holden presented her Treasurers report and invited questions.  Di Holden reported the club affiliations have increased where as schools affiliations had decreased. County had less money in the bank this year due to the County subsiding things such as such as the County Academy, County round of the Schools Tournament, umpiring courses, and affiliation fees.  In addition, the fees paid to volunteers/umpires have also increased. The Committee would need to look carefully and its expenditure for the next year. Ms Kerrie Jones thanked Di Holden for her report and asked that she also pass on the County’s thanks to Rob Holden for the auditing of the accounts. A fee of £100.00 has been paid in recognition of the work undertaken. 

It was noted at the meeting that Ms Sally Kendrick, Netball Development Officer, Staffordshire and South Staffordshire had resigned from her post.  It was agreed that the County would purchase a card and flowers for her to thank her for all the hard work and commitment she has shown to the County.

Ms Anona Hickin reported that she was disappointed that two Regional meetings had been cancelled. Ms Anona Hickin commented that the County should consider organising a scorers/ desk duty course as this would be helpful to those should the need arise for them to undertake such roles.

Mr Mike Wilkinson clarified that Ms Anona Hickin was the nominated Coaching Secretary for the County.  His annual report in respect of the U12 County Academy was given at the County’s Presentation Evening which took place on 27 April 2012.
Mrs Chris Groves reported that in general, the County trials went well although the County would need to look at the process as there are too many candidates that turn up for trials. It was suggested that in the future, the County should send information out to schools giving guidance on the standard that is required to attend trials and the total number of trialists each school can send.
Ms Natalie Gregory proposed that the reports be adopted and Ms Fiona Cashmore seconded the motion.  The proposal was agreed.  

6. Alterations to the Constitution
There were none.
7. Election of President and Vice Presidents
It was agreed to re-elect Maureen Hooper as President and Janet Wrighton, Joyce Farn and Dot Johnson as Vice Presidents of the South Staffs County Netball Association.

8. Election of Officers
9. Election of Committee
It was agreed to defer these item and call an Extra-Ordinary General Meeting as the Chair, Ms Kerrie Jones, was unable to attend this meeting.  However, pending the Extra-Ordinary General Meeting it was agreed to vote the current Officers and Committee members.  The motion was proposed Mrs sally Chambers and seconded by Ms Natalie Gregory.  The motion was carried.

10. Any Other Business
There were none.
11. Date of next AGM
The date of the next Annual General Meeting will be Tuesday 8 October 2013 commencing 7:30pm at Manor Netball Centre.

Signed:  ___________________________________________
Date:            /             / ________     


(Chairman)
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